
January 4, 2016 
 
The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Town Council was called to order at 7:00pm with the following 
members present: Mayor Matt Hull, Council Members Victoria Gudeman, Gina Ellis and Ken Lord and 
Town Administrator Rick Bishop. 
 
 
Minutes from December, 2016 were read and approved. 
 
General Fund Report was $356,385.26. 
 
Mayor Hull noted the announcements as listed on the agenda. 
 
Mayor Hull gave an update on the proposed Stonecrest agreement with Dan Ryan Builders. He said that the 
town was waiting for comment from Town Attorney, Ed Kuczynski. He also noted that because the area is 
zoned Town Residential, the builder is required to install sidewalks as part of the project. 
 
Ms. Gudeman gave an update on the possibility of pedestrian lighting in conjunction with the SHA Main 
St. project. There were concerns about the cost of the lighting. Ms. Gudeman made a motion to inform 
SHA that the Town would like to have the infrastructure for the pedestrian lighting installed, as long as the 
Town could mandate the number of lights. Ms. Ellis seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:38p.m. 
 
Submitted,  
Richard Bishop 
Town Administrator 


